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Farewell Miss Aravopoulos
Starting her career here as
an intern then as a
temporary teacher, Miss
Stephanie Aravopoulos
has always displayed
potential to go on and do
great things. Following a
permanent appointment
through Merit Selection,
Miss A has spent the last
few years on the executive
team as a relieving
Assistant Principal.

Miss Aravopoulos finishes
her time here at The Bay

next Friday before starting as a substantive Assistant
Principal at Bondi PS next term.

Stephanie has worked with Kinder between 2017 and
2020 before moving into Year 4 for 2021 and 2022.
Safe to say there wouldn’t be too many students that
haven’t been influenced by Miss Aravopoulos.

On behalf of the school community, I would like to
thank Stephanie for everything she has done for
Maroubra Bay. We are a better school for having Miss
Aravopoulos here and she will be missed.

Semester 2 staffing
I am pleased to announce that Miss Brodska will be
teaching 4A for the remainder of 2022. Miss Brodska
has a wealth of knowledge of Year 4 and knows all the
students.

The library will continue to operate in semester 2 but
under a different format. Support staff will be allowing
students to borrow books each week.

The technology component of the Library will be
pushed into classrooms to allow more students to
access the robotics and other equipment each week.

In other staffing news, Miss O’Donnell will be leaving
us at the end of this term to pursue a class position.
We thank her for supporting K-2 students this year.

Teacher Strike June 30
Our teachers have met this week and have voted to
strike on Thursday June 30. This means our school will
be NON-OPERATIONAL and students should not
attend school on this day. There will not be any
teachers onsite for supervision.

Activities scheduled to occur on this day including
excursions will be postponed to the start of term 3.
Class teachers will be contacting parents who had
interviews scheduled for Thursday.

I acknowledge this may cause inconvenience for
families.

Please note the school will be open on Friday July 1
for the last day of term 2.

Term 3
Staff will return on Monday July 18 to focus on our
school plan, the smiling mind program and start our
annual CPR training.

All students will return to school on Tuesday July 19 for
the start of Term 3.

Matthew Ackerma�
Principal

Our school is proudly supported by
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ACARA Item Trial 2022 –
testing NAPLAN questions
Our school has been selected by the Australian
Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority
(ACARA) to participate in this year’s Item Trial. The
purpose of the Item Trial is to evaluate potential
NAPLAN test questions (‘items’) for use in future
NAPLAN tests.

In Weeks 1 and 2, 5M and 3M will be participating in
these trials. ACARA appreciates the school’s
participation in the Item Trial. The student involvement
and the results from the trial will help ACARA ensure
that NAPLAN tests are valid, reliable and fair for all
students.

• The Item Trial is being held in approximately 700
schools across Australia between Monday 18 July and
Friday 26 August 2022. 5M will participate in the Trial
on Thursday 21 July, 2022 and 3M will participate in
the Trial on Thursday 28 July, 2022.

• Schools are carefully selected to ensure that a range
of student backgrounds and abilities is represented.

• The Item Trial is about testing the questions, not
about testing the child or their ability. Student results
are not reported.

• Your child will sit two Item Trial tests. These will be a
Numeracy test and a Conventions of language
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) test.

• The tests will be administered at the school by
classroom teachers. Tests will be online and students
will use the devices that they use for everyday
classroom activities, such as a laptop or a
Chromebook.

• All selected students are expected to participate in
the Item Trial, unless they have been exempted or
withdrawn from NAPLAN tests. If you have questions
about your child’s participation, please email me:
nataliya.brodska1@det.nsw.edu.au

Further information about NAPLAN is available at
www.nap.edu.au

To read the ACARA Item Trial privacy notice, please
visit www.nap.edu.au/naplan/privacy

Miss Nataliya Brodska

Organiser

Athletics Carnival
Despite a small shower, the K-6 Athletics Carnival was
a huge success. Thanks to all the parents and carers
that were able to come and support the students.

My thanks to Mrs Maguire for all her organisation, ably
supported by Miss Brodska and Miss Auch. These
carnivals require a lot of planning and coordination.
Congratulations on such a successful carnival.

Holiday Projects
During the July school holidays we expect;

Coral Air to install the remaining air
conditioning units in the school including 1/2G,
4/5D and the admin block
Landscapers to start the top playground
redevelopment with the removal of some trees
The new alarm system and gate system to be
completed
The driveway drain issue to be completed,
pleasingly the water run off has stopped
already.

These works are not expected to interfere with the
Vacation Care program or other Community Users in
the holidays.
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Library - Term 2
This term students have been working hard on
developing their technology skills in the library. Check
out the things we have been working on.

Blue-Bots
Kindergarten to Year 2 students have been using
Blue-Bots to develop codes and sequences. Our big
focus was on writing codes to get the Blue-Bot from
one item on the map to another. Kindergarten students
have been working hard on making sure they press the
right buttons and count exactly how many step they
need to complete their mission.

Year 1 and 2 students have been challenged by
focusing on the written aspect of their codes. They
have also had different problem solving tasks as
they worked through obstacles avoiding the water
and barrels, or not being allowed to use certain turn
buttons.

Ozobots
This term Stage 2 have begun using the Ozobots.
These small robots have allowed students to code
using drawings and an online blocks system. One
project the students have completed this term is using
the Ozobots to show the story of the Wizard of Oz or
a story of their choice.

Lego Spike Prime
This term, students in Years 4 - 6 have been using
the Lego Spike Prime. They have followed a series
of steps to create a program that allows devices to
move.. Stage 3 students have continued with these
devices and created their own designs of smart cars.
Here are some photos of their initial designs and
ideas.

Miss Nataliya Brodska

Teacher
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SRC News
Last week the SRC collected money to raise funds for
The Salvation Army’s Red Shield Appeal. Students
from Maroubra Bay dressed up in Red to participate.
Money raised helps the most vulnerable members of
our communit. We are proud to announce that we
raised over $500.00!

Thank you again to all the students who participated.
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Term 3 2022
Month Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri

July 1
18/7
Staff Development
Day

19/7
All Students K-6
return

20/7 21/7
5M ACARA Trial

22/7

July 2
25/7
3.15pm Staff CPR
Training

26/7
Kindergarten
Symbio excursion

27/7 28/7
3M ACARA trial

29/7

August 3
1/8
Education Week

2/8 3/8 4/8 5/8

August 4
8/8 9/8 10/8

Kindergarten 2023
Open Day

11/8 12/8
Zone Athletics
Carnival

August 5
15/8
Stage 2 Fizzics
Incursion

16/8
8am ICAS English

17/8
Year 5/6 Canberra

18/8
Year 5/6 Canberra

Year 3/4 Local
Excursion

19/8
Year 5/6 Canberra

August 6
22/8
Book Week

23/8
Kinder local
excursion

24/8 25/8
Book Parade

26/8

August /
September 7

29/8
Stage 1 Local
excursion

30/8
8am ICAS Maths

31/8 1/9
Group Photos

2/9

September 8
5/9 6/9 7/9

Dance Concert
@ UNSW

8/9 9/9

September 9
12/9 13/9 14/9

Life Education
15/9
Life Education

16/9
Life Education

September 10
19/9
Life Education

20/9
Life Education

21/9
Year 5 Leadership
Day

22/9 23/9
Last Day Term 3
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